
		
	

	
	

	

	

	

Hello	all	Woodtick	Wheelers	ATV	Club	members.	

*		The	Woodtick	Wheelers	ATV	Club	is	planning	3	ATV	Safety	Field	Day	
classes	this	summer.	We	are	looking	for	volunteers	to	assist	with	the	

classroom	and	3	riding	skills	courses	at	each	class.	

Save	The	Dates!	

In	coordination	with	the	MNDNR	and	Cass	county	Sheriff	office,	The	
Woodtick	Wheelers	will	hold	3	ATV	safety	training	classes,	the	dates	
being	proposed	for	the	2024	season.	Are,	Saturday,	May	4th	1:00-4	PM,		
class,	and	2	classes	on	Saturday	June	8th,	AM	&	PM	

*Information	on	riding	ATV’s	class	I	and	class	II	on	Cass	County	roads.	
-	ATV	Ordinance	-	Public	Hearing	Scheduled	-	February	20,	2024	-	
During	the	regular	County	Cass	County	Board	meeting	that	begins	at	
9:00am	-	Backus	-	Land	Department	Building	

For	more	information	or	to	read	the	Draft	ordinance	got	to	this	website	

https://mn-casscounty.civicplus.com/1576/ATV-Ordinance-Committee-of-the-Board 

	

*	Woodtick	Wheelers	Trail	Ambassador’s	meeting.	Saturday	March	23rd					
9:00	am	at	the	HUB	Hackensack,	MN.	

*	The	Woodtick	Wheelers	ATV	Club	Spring	meeting	-	Membership	drive	
and	Pancake	Breakfast	is	scheduled	for	Saturday	April	27th	2024	9:00am.	
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		*	Great	turnout	at	ATV	Minnesota	2024	Legislative	Summit	
I	attended	this	summit	representing	the	Woodtick	Wheelers	ATV	Club.	

For	a	comprehensive	report	read	Dave	Halsey’s	write	up	in	the	ATV	
Minnesota	Newsletter.	To	read	these	newsletters	Become	an	ATVMN	
member.	

	
	 Photo	by	Dave	Halsey	ATVMN	

* Become an ATV Minnesota  member! Visit the ATVMN.org website 

Minnesota Wheeling Magazine is the official publication of the state ATV 
organization. 

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	

	

	

*	What	do	Woodticks	do	in	the	winter?	
Woodtick	Wheeler	club	member	Mike	Harcey	volunteered	at	the	
ATVMN booth at the Snowcross Nationals.  Held at Canterbury Park 
in Shakopee MN. 
 

	

 

* The Woodtick Wheelers are always looking for members to become MN DNR 
Volunteer Trail Ambassador’s 

 

How to Become a  

MNDNR Volunteer Trail Ambassador! 
Visit the DNR website,  
or contact club grant manager Chris Emerson b174894@gmail.com,  

or Club President Paul Vashro pavashro@gmail.com 
We will try to answer all your questions. 



 

 

 

 

*Get	Involved	in	the	Woodtick	Wheelers	ATV	Club 

If any Club member in good standing is interested in committing some time to 
help the club thrive and grow, you can do this by becoming a board member. Or 
just become more involved by attending meetings. Send me an email expressing 
your interest so I can contact you when an opening occurs or help is needed. 

The Woodtick Wheelers Board of Directors,  -Paul Vashro President,       Craig 
Wadzink Vice President/Safety Officer,                                            Dave Shaw 
Treasurer/Membership,         Board members  - 
Chris Emerson,  -Heather Emerson, -Scott Agre,            Brian Markley, - Julie 
Bell, - David Kane. 

	
	
	
	
	
	

Don’t	forget	to	say	thanks	to	all	the	businesses	that	support	our	
club!	And	Please	continue	to	support	them:	

	
	
American	Legion	Post	202	/	Hackensack,		 	
Arrowhead	Builders	Supply	/	Longville,		
A&N	Computers	/	St	Cloud,										 	 	
Big	Dipper	Restaurant/Hackensack,		
First	National	Bank	North,		 	 	 	
Hartmann	Recycling	/	St.	Cloud,		

Ironside	Trailer	Sales	&	Service	/	Harmony,		 	
Lakes	Area	Powersports	/	Walker,		
Loney	Sales	and	Service	/	Walker,		 	 	
Motorheads/Longville,		
North	Lakes	Marine	&	Auto	/	Longville,		 	
Ray’s	Sport	and	Cycle	/	Grand	Rapids,	



	
	
	
Remer	Motel	&	Campground,		 	 	 	
Rendezvous	Brewing/Hackensack,		
The	One	Stop	/	Longville,			 	
Select	Seamless	Gutters	/	Cross	Lake,		
Stomping	‘Grounds	/	Akeley,		 	 	
Swanson’s	Bait	and	Tackle	/	Hackensack,		
Southside	Fuel	Plus,/Hackensack	 	 	
Trillium	Boat	Works/Hackensack	
	

(Let	us	know	if	we	forgot	anyone)	
	
	
	

Winter	is	a	great	time	to	perform	needed	maintenance	on	our	machines.		
	
	
	

“Parting	Shot”	
	
	

	
	
	
	

Send	your	interesting	pictures	and	stories	to	the	club	at	pavashro@gmail.com	
	

“Come	Ride	With	Us!”	
	
	Visit	WoodtickWheelers.com																										Follow	us	on	Facebook							
	

As	always	Open	the	Woodtick!	


